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Hello Key Club members! I hope everyone is enjoying the school year so far, and by now 

you might have even had your first key club meeting. If not, be sure to look forward to it in the 

near future. Once October begins, club dues can be turned in all the way until the first of 

December. Also, if your club turns in their dues before November 1st, your club is eligible for the 

Early Bird Dues Award! 

As a reminder, the division officer training meeting is this Saturday at the Boyd County 

High School library in the afternoon from 1 to 3. Bring any small toiletries (this includes travel 

sized deodorant, soap, toothpaste, etc.) as we will also be doing a community service project. Also, 

food will be provided and it will be a great opportunity to meet with the other officers of your 

division and learn more about your position in key club. 

Next month is going to be exciting for several reasons. Throughout the entire month of 

October, key club will be hosting Trick or Treat for UNICEF. Also, October 15th is the deadline to 

submit any Youth Opportunities Fund applications. If you apply, you or your club has the chance 

of receiving $100 to $2000! By far the most exciting event in October is our annual Fall Rally at 

Dollywood. Fall Rally will be held on the 20th and the cost is $50 per person. After the morning 

session at 11:00 am, everyone will be allowed to have fun in the park for the rest of the day! 

Other events later in the year to look forward to include the Kiwanis Family Conference 

held from November 2nd to the 4th at Black Mountain, NC. Key Club week will also take place 

from November 5th to the 9th and will serve as a great opportunity to represent not only your 

club, but Key Club as a whole. 

As I said earlier, the officer training meeting is this Saturday (the 15th) and will be from 

1:00 to 3:00. I hope to see many officers there and have a fun time as we start off this year of Key 

Club with clear goals and a bright future. 

Ryan Griffith 

Lieutenant Governor for Division 8 




